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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
August 3, 2017
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Niki Brunson (Chair), Danny Ferreira, John Pittman

Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

The meeting was called to order at 3:07 p.m. by Commissioner Brunson and the attendees introduced themselves for the record. 
The minutes of the June 1, 2017 Audit Committee meeting were approved as distributed.
The committee discussed the following pending bills:
2017-508 (Adoption of annual growth rate for net present value of future pension liability sales surtax proceeds) – the committee discussed the potential accuracy or inaccuracy of projections  of financial conditions 30 or more years into the future and how, if at all, the TRUE Commission could make any reasonable comment on the bill given its complexity and technical nature. The group considered how the commission might comment on or make the budget bills relevant to the CPACs. No action was recommended.
Jeff Clements explained that 2017-509 (appropriation of $6,000,000 for the Department of Health and Human Services Ryan White HIV/AIDS continuation grant) and 2017-510 (appropriation to transfer funding from the designated Council contingency for Jacksonville's contribution to the Jacksonville Chamber of Commerce) would normally be part of the budget ordinance but are being broken out as separate legislation because of conflicts of interest with these two appropriations by individual council members who, because of their employment with agencies funded in part by City appropriations, would otherwise be required to abstain from voting on the budget ordinance.
Commissioner Ferreira reiterated his comments from previous meetings about the impact of greenbelt exemptions and questioned how closely those exemptions are verified to ensure that required silvicultural activities are actually taking place. He hoped that the TRUE Commission would ask the Council Auditor to perform an audit to determine if greenbelted properties actually qualify for greenbelt status and are being assessed properly. Alternatively, questions could be posed to the Property Appraiser about how greenbelt status is verified after being awarded. The committee also briefly discussed improperly claimed homestead exemptions. Mr. Clements reported that Property Appraiser Jerry Holland made it a priority of his administration to identify and revoke illegally claimed homestead exemptions and had hired a private contractor to search state databases to identify improper claims.
2017-519 (approving a legal settlement agreement between the City of Jacksonville and 695 Investment Group, LLC. regarding Sherwood Forest Shopping Center property): Mr. Clements explained the basis of the lawsuit and the nature of the settlement. Commissioner Ferreira felt that the dispute over whether the company had ceased construction or not, which led to the revocation of the building permit, illustrated the City’s weakness in documenting actions taken, which relates to the contract management issue previously discussed by the TRUE Commission.
Meeting adjourned: 3:59 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief - Council Research Division    Posted 8.4.17   11:00 a.m.
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